SACRAMENTO COUNTY DISABILITY ADVISORY COMMISSION (DAC)
PHYSICAL ACCESS SUBCOMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES for October 19, 2021
Members Present: Gene Lozano, Chair; Bill Fallai, Scott Harger, Randy Hicks, Carol Moss, Kathy Sachen, Jeff Tardaguila
Members Absent: None
Guests: Bill Irving, Doug Maas, Steve White, Kevin Bewesy, Department of Transportation (SacDOT); Margie Donovan, Community Advocate
Staff: Cori Stillson and Cheryl Bennett, Disability Compliance Office (DCO)
Call to Order and Introductions
The Chair called the meeting to order and those present introduced themselves. 
Approval of the Minutes
The August 2021 meeting minutes were approved as submitted (the September meeting was cancelled. 
Public Comment
No members of the public wished to comment.
Department of Transportation (SacDOT) Quarterly Report
[bookmark: _GoBack]Bill Irving provided updates on pedestrian access projects around the County, and other projects performed under the Sidewalk Improvement Standards. Discussion ensued about methods of tracking ADA Transition Plan projects. Mr. Irving noted that SacDOT is developing a bus stop inspection checklist.
Department of Transportation Report – Pedestrian Crosswalk Traffic Signals
Doug Maas and Steve White described the various types of pedestrian crossing treatments currently in use. The HAWK signal on Auburn Blvd. just west of Annadale Lane was discussed at length. Gene Lozano made recommendations to consider increasing the walk time and direction of the audible signal to make the crossing safer.
Unfinished/New Business, Announcements
This item was deferred due to time constraints.
Proposed Topics for Next Agenda
The Chair will work with staff to determine topics for the next Agenda.
Adjournment
The Chair adjourned the meeting as time had expired.
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